










 
July 7, 2023 
 
Trent University Durham GTA 
55 Thornton Road South 
Oshawa ON    L1J 5Y1 
 
Attention: Tawny Flude, Team Lead, Coordinator, Articulation and Transfer Pathways 
 
Re:     Suspension of the Ontario College Diploma in Geological Technician  
          (Earth Resources Technician) (ONCAT #4906) 

 
Dear Ms. Flude, 
 
I wish to inform you of recent program changes. Fleming is committed to promoting excellence in 
the development, design, delivery, and ongoing review of its academic programs. Upon examination 
of various factors, such as enrollment demographics and the financial sustainability of program 
delivery, several evidence-based decisions have been made and supported by the Board of 
Governors. 
 
Fleming hereby notifies you that the Ontario College Diploma in Geological Technician is suspended 
effective September 2023. The final cohort was admitted into the program in September 2022, and 
their natural graduation date is June 2024. 
 
As per the Implementation and Review sections of the Fleming to Trent and Trent to Fleming 
Agreements: 
 
             Implementation and Review 

This Agreement is subject to review whenever either party makes curricular changes that impact the 
Agreement. When a change occurs, the program departments will notify their respective articulation 
designates so that the Agreement can be updated. Articulation designates at each institution will 
review the Agreement annually to ensure it is current. This Agreement may be terminated by either 
party. In this case, notice of one year is required. In the event of termination of the Agreement, every 
effort will be made to ensure that students currently enrolled in the program will not be affected. 

 
We thank you for your supporting the Geological Technician program. If you have any questions, 
please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Molly Westland, RN BScN MN 
Associate Vice President, Academic Operations 


